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MINUTES 

 
 

Present Members: 
John Keene, Chair Stephen Kaplan 
John Digiacinto Susan Manheimer 
Karen Francone Iliana Rodriguez 
John Joy  

 
Absent Members: 

Becky Arredondo Greg Munks 
Anne Campbell Adrienne Tissier 
John Fitton Steve Wagstaffe 
Jean Fraser  

 
Other Attendees: 

Cary Catching, County Office of Education 
Kathryn Meola, Chief Deputy County Counsel 
Morley Pitt, District Attorney’s Office 
Mark Robbins, Sheriff’s Office 
Louise Rogers, Health System Department 

 
1. Call to Order 

Meeting was called to order at 3:18 p.m. 
 

2. Public Comment 
Speakers recognized by the Chair 
Martin Fox, Veterans Advocate 

 
3. Old Business 

 
M: Manheimer/S: Francone. The minutes of October 16, 2014, were 
approved as submitted. 
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4. New Business 

 
Update on AB109 Offender Populations: 
 
 John Keene, Chief Probation Officer, opened the meeting by welcoming 

members and guests including local officials and community members to the 
official opening of the David E. Lewis Community Reentry Center. 

 Chief Keene reported on Q1 for the Post-Release Community and Mandatory 
Supervision Update—he stated that there were 72 new supervisees.  

 Chief Keene commented on the large number of supervisees in the 26-35 age 
groups—he sees it as an opportunity to focus on building their skills that will 
serve them into the future. 

 Mark Robbins, Sheriff’s Captain, talked about Q1 and Q2 (7/1-12/31/2014) 
AB109 In-Custody Monthly reports. He reported that 137 inmates were 
sentenced under 1170(h) of which 64% were straight sentences—36% were 
split.  

 Captain Robbins stated that with the passage of Proposition 47 (Prop 47), 
there were 14 individuals originally sentenced under 1170(h) that were 
resentenced under Prop 47—13 were actually serving custody time and 1 was 
on mandatory supervision.  

 Captain Robbins stated that a little over 18% of the jail population was 
realigned inmates (AB109) at the end of December. 

 John Joy, Human Services Agency (HSA) Director, reported on Q1 and Q2 
(7/1-12/31/2014) Service Connect Dashboard. He commented that the lower 
enrollment numbers for General Assistance was impacted by the success of 
the San Mateo County rapid employment program. 

 John Joy briefly talked about other services they provide to their client such 
as motel vouchers, shelter beds, food gift cards, monthly bus passes, and 
clothing vouchers. 

 Louise Rogers, Deputy Chief of Health System, reported that Health System 
has seen 104 additional clients YTD through Service Connect. She stated that 
alcohol and drug treatment have been the primary services her agency has 
provided for Service Connect.  

 The Service Connect team has added a Nurse Practioner—the Nurse 
Practioner will proactively link clients with the health care services that they 
need.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 


